
To: Budget Chair and Members SPPC 

From:  Sandy Levin (without any of the hats I wear other than concerned citizen) 

Re:  2022 Budget update submission, Nov 29, 2021 

 

1.  The COVID impacts on the city budget have largely been mitigated by other levels of 

government.  However, the COVID related impacts of the increase in use of our Environmentally 

Significant Areas (ESAs) has not been addressed.  These impacts include more trash, more 

inappropriate uses such as constructed bike jumps and more off trail use.  I ask Council to 

support a temporary annual increase of $100,000 for 2022 and for 2023 in the contract with the 

UTRCA for ESA management so that the UTRCA can hire additional boots on the ground for its 

ESA team.  To avoid a tax impact, I suggest this be funded through the Urban Forestry Renewal 

Reserve (which staff propose for continued Invasive Plant Species management). 

 

2. I want to flag the level of tax supported contributions to the following reserve funds (page taken 

from p. 156 of the 2020-2023 multi-year budget not the budget update document).  Is there too 

much tax money going in this year and next given the size of the balances and not knowing if the 

programs they support work?  After all, no one is going to say they don’t need an extra $3-$5M 

as is the case for some large residential building projects.  The value for money evaluation 

process in place goes beyond the next multi-year budget and is unlikely to prove effectiveness 

one way or another. 

 

  


